France (2) Foreign and Commonwealth Office London SW1A 2AH 5 July, 1982 Dear John, M. Mauroy on Franco-British Relations Sir Philip de Zulueta, Chairman of the British Section of the Franco-British Council, was in Paris on 15 June on Council business. The French Prime Minister invited him to a small working lunch. You may like to know that Sir Philip has written to say that M. Mauroy appeared very pleased by his experience in Edinburgh and particularly by the opportunity of talks with Mrs Thatcher. He was glad of the chance to get to know her a little better. Sir Philip said that M. Mauroy seemed genuinely interested in improving Franco-British relations and in the work of the Franco-British Council. (F N Richards) Private Secretary A J Coles Esq Private Secretary 10 Downing Street